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Dear Friends in Christ,  

 Welcome!  This is a word for 

òwelcomeó in every language, e.g. Wik-

ommen (German), Witaj (Polish), Bien-

ve n i d os  (S pan i s h ) ,  Va l kºm m e n  

(Swedish), Merhaba (Arabic), Dobro 

pozhalovatõ (Russian), Foon ying 

(Chinese).  The word òwelcomeó comes 

from the old English word wilcuma or 

òwell-comeó.  Literally, òmay you have 

fared well in coming hereó. 

 This September issue of our news-

letter is something of a òwelcomeó issue.  

We welcome back the many people 

who have enjoyed vacation time, travel 

and the escape from routine that is part 

of our American summer culture.  To 

those of you who have been away, 

òwelcome backó.  We hope that you 

have fared well this summer and we 

look forward to seeing you here at Beth-

any.  

 September means the beginning 

of another program year.  Bethany Lu-

theran Preschool opens its  doors for ori-

entation on Sept. 2 and classes begin 

Sept. 3.  As a congregation we wel-

come back our Sunday School teachers 

and students on Rally Day, Sunday, 

Sept. 14.  Rally Day is also the start of our 

regular worship schedule.  Services are 

at 8:00 and 10:30 (outside for Rally Day, 

weather permitting) followed by a 

church picnic.  

 For those of you who have been 

away for the summer, please take a 

moment to welcome our pastoral intern 

Vicar Jon Ansell.  As part of Vicar Johnõs 

preparation for ordination, this year of 

internship provides an opportunity for an 

extended time of contextual learning 

and experience in pastoral ministry.  As 

a congregation we are not only sup-

porting the wider church, but also are 

able to share in Vicar Johnõs gifts as he 

ministers with and to us.  Welcome Vicar 

John!  

 Finally, Bethany is a place where 

òwelcomeó must always be more than 

just a word.  Welcoming others is a part 

of who we are.  As our mission state-

ment reminds us, we are òa community 

making Christ knownó. It goes without 

saying that not everyone has òfared 

welló before coming to Bethany.  Some 

people arrive with profound struggles.  

Some are desperately seeking healing, 

the love and support of a faith commu-

nity or a sense of hope.   We know that 

the risen Christ welcomes all of us who 

are weary and heavy -laden.  May we 

who have been so graciously wel-

comed by Christ reach out with Chris-

tian compassion and love to all.  

 

The Bethany  Messenger  
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Empty Spaces Indicate that Volunteers are NeededðPlease see the sign up sheets  

VOLUNTEERS:   These assignments are arbitrari-
ly made based on past willingness to serve.  If you 

find that you cannot serve on a Sunday when you 

have been scheduled, please try to find a replace-

ment.  Also, it is important that you call Robin in 

the office (860-635-4618) by Thursday,  when  oth-

er arrangements have been made, so the changes 

can be put into the Sunday bulletin.   

The 2014 Coffee , Flower , & 
Greeter Sign -up Sheets  
are available on the re-
volving kiosk in the nar-
thex.  Please take a look 

at the sign -up sheets to 
see if there is a conven-
ient date for  you to sign -
up for.   

 

Volunteers for October 5th  
 

Assisting Minister:  
8:00 ð Deb Gustafson  
10:30 ð Mike Balinskas  
             

Altar Guild:   Deb Gustafson  

 

Ushers:   Clark McAdams, Mark    
                   Zawadzki, Bruce Gustafson,  
                   John Trousdale  
     

Acolyte:    8ð  
    10:30 ð  
   

Greeters:  8ð  
    10:30 ð  
   

Altar  Flowers:    Hopley Family  
 

Coffee Hour:   Social Ministry  
 

Counters:   Russell Smith & 
       Elaine Jarvis  

Assisting  

Minister:   
8:00 & 9:30 a.m.ñLee Blaede 

10:30 a.m.ñRyan Griscom 

Altar 

Guild:     
 

Ushers:  

Acolytes:     7  

 14  

 21  

 28  

Greeters:  7  

 14  

 21  

 28  

Coffee 

Hour:  
7 Smith Family 

8:00 a.m. 

 

10:30 a.m.  

14 Annual Church Picnic 

 21  

 28 Balinskas Family 

Altar  

Flowers:  
7  

 14  

 21 Pastor & Ruth Hoog 

 28  

Counters: Mike Balinskas & Ann Naughton 
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   Statistically 

         Speaking... 

Attendance...  

              2013             2014 

Is Your Pledge Up to Date 

 
Pledge activity thru August 31, 2014 ð 

 

Pledges needed over first 34 Sundays to 
reach our Budget:  $115,486 

 

Received over the first  34 Sundays: 
Pledges :  $100,239 

 

Deficit:  $15,247 

Consider regular electronic  
giving options 
 

 Your week-
ly, monthly and 
annual giving 
helps us push 
ahead, with faith 
and confidence, the levels of ministry our con-
gregation will strive for each year. It is through 
the pledges and contributions of our members 
that we are able to carry on our work here at 
Bethany Lutheran Church.  The world is cer-
tainly becoming more electronic every day and 
in many ways itôs getting easier to become a 
regular giver to Bethany. 
 
 As you consider your giving habits, we 
remind you that an easy way to continue a regu-
lar contribution is through most on-line banking 
bill pay systems.  We currently offer the Simp-
ly Giving program as a way to automate your 
offerings. 
 
 Or you can simply add Bethany as an-
other payee in your bill pay set up. It is conven-
ient for you and provides much-needed con-
sistency for the church. Collection basket offer-
ings fluctuate significantly from week to week 
but when contributions are automated, the 
church receives the funds it needs on a steady, 
uninterrupted basis. 
 
 Please contact the church office to sign 
up for Simply Giving or go to your banking 
website today and start the habit of regular giv-
ing through that resource that is generally free 
for most checking customers. 

 9:30 am 9:30 am 

July 6 77 65 

July 13 85 83 

July 20 65 84 

July 27 47 56 

August 3 73 75 

August 10 79 76 

August 17 81 61 

August 24 53 59 

August 31 ð 62 
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Greetings to everyone of Bethany Lutheran, 
 
 I am excited to let you know my dog Bird-
ie and I are settling in and getting well acquaint-
ed with our new surroundings.  I am overjoyed 
at the warm hospitality in which we have re-
ceived thus far.  Everyone has made us feel 
right at home which has allowed our transition to 
go smoothly. I truly look forward to a wonderful 
year participating in the ministry here at Bethany 
Lutheran. 
 

I would like to take the time now to com-
ment on my perspective of being a vicar at Beth-
any Lutheran.   First off though my ministry may 
not be well developed as Pastor Krampitz but I 
feel my knowledge and experiences can be a 
good contribution to the congregation.  My life 
experiences and education may be an aid to the 
ministry at Bethany. Though in realizing that I 
am still learning I would like to ask not only for 
graces in my development as a future pastor but 
also your patience.  As an up in coming pastor I 
may not have all the answers or be able to do 
everything that is standard customs of Bethany.  
However, I do feel everyone in the community 
has a wealth of knowledge and wisdom to help 
me learn about Bethany and what it means to 
be a pastor.  I look forward to interesting and 
rewording conversations with everyone. 

 
While at Bethany my intentions are to 

prepare for my future ministry but also impart 
some of my knowledge here.  In both of these 
areas I, as the intern, will establish both ministry 
goals I would like to accomplish within the year 
along with a larger project that benefit both my 
learning capacity to help Bethany in its ministry.  
As of right now both goals and project are in the 
developmental stage, but I hope to share them 
with you in the future.  Both the learning project 
and goals are part of my seminary education 
and I look forward for the Bethany community to 
participate.  Hopefully, everyone may have a 
chance to learn during our time together. 

 
 Throughout the coming year I look for-
ward to sharing the gifts that we have with one 

another.  I also look forward to the fellowship 
and friendship that will develop.  Whether con-
versations occur during worship, pastoral visits, 
or day to day activities, I hope to become a val-
uable resource and a wonderful part of Betha-
nyôs ministry.  May you all find many blessings 
within the month and I look forward to seeing 
everyone.  May the peace of the Lord be with 
you always. 
 

Vicar John 

First Communion Instruction 
 
 Instruction for those 
children preparing to receive 
Holy Communion for the first 
time will be offered on Sun-
day, October 19 during the Sunday school hour.   
 
 A follow-up session, including preparing 
communion bread, will be held on Sat. Oct. 25 
at 9:30 a.m. First Communion will be celebrated 
on Reformation Sunday, October 26 at the 
10:30 service. 
 
 As we are reminded by Martin Luther in 
the Small Catechism, ña person who has faith in 
the words ógiven for youô and óshed for you for 
the forgiveness of sinsô is really worthy and well 
preparedò to receive the sacrament.  There is no 
minimum age requirement to receive Holy Com-
munion.  If you have any questions about your 
childôs readiness please speak with Pastor Paul. 
Those interested in learning more about our 
churchôs practice of Word and sacrament may 
find a downloadable version of ñThe Use of the 
Means of Graceò on-line at www.elca.org 
(search ñUse of the Means of Grace). 
 

Please note:  If you are planning to send you 

child to First Communion Instruction, please 

either call Robin, 860-635-4618 or send her 

an email at:  bethanylutheranchurchcrom-

well@gmail.com to let her know that they 

will be attending. 

 

http://www.elca.org
mailto:bethanylutheranchurchcromwell@gmail.com
mailto:bethanylutheranchurchcromwell@gmail.com
http://www.newsletternewsletter.com/SearchArt/ImageDetail.asp?image_id=95122006
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50 Court Street    -   Cromwell, CT  06416   -  860-635-4618 

 

BETHANY  LUTHERAN  CHURCH  

3-year olds ð 6th Grade  
 

REGISTRATION  FORM 
 

NAME:  ______________________________________________________  
 
ADDRESS:  ___________________________________________________________ 
 
  __________________________________________________________ 
 
TELEPHONE:  _________________________________________________________ 
 
BIRTHDATE:  Month ______________  Day  _______________  Year  ____________ 
 
BAPTISMAL DATE:  Month  ____________  Day  _____________  Year  __________ 
 
GRADE ENTERING IN September:  ________________________________________ 
 
NEW STUDENT to BETHANY:  YES  /  NO   or   RETURNING STUDENT:  YES  /  NO  
 
PARENT/GUARDIAN:  __________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:  ___________________________________________________________ 
 
  ____________________________CELL PHONE:  __________________ 
 
TELEPHONE:  ______________________  E-MAIL:  __________________________ 
 
MEDICAL PROBLEMS / ALLERGIES:  ______________________________________ 
 
  __________________________________________________________ 
 
COMMENTS:  _________________________________________________________ 
 

__________________________________________________________ 
 
 
I am willing to help with Sunday School in the capacity of:  (please check appropriately) 
 

Teacher  ______     Substitute  ______    Helper  ______    Office Assistant  ______ 
 

Special Projects (i.e. baking cookies, Christmas Play, etc.)  _______ 
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CALUMET CAMPAIGN FOR TODAY 
    UPDATEé 
 
 We are almost there!  The Campaign 
goal is to raise $430,000 from New England 
Synod congregations for needed infrastructure 
improvements for both the Kids Camp and the 
Adult and Family Camp facilities in 2011.   
 
 Bethany pledged $5,000 for Calumetôs 
Campaign for Today.  As of August, 2014, Beth-
any has given $3,933, leaving just $1,067 left on 
our pledge.  Please consider making a contribu-
tion payable to Bethany, designated for Calumet 
Campaign in the offering plate during the month 
of September. 
 
 It would be great and helpful for Camp to 
be able to put the funds to use as soon as they 
can so everybody can reap the benefits of the 
Campaign as soon as we can!  Thanking all in 

advance...BOOM CHICHA BOOM!! 
 
 
A Place at the Table - The Social Ministry 
committee will be hosting an adult forum be-
tween Sunday services at 9:15 a.m. in the 
lounge on September 21st, 28th and October 
5th.  We will be viewing and discussing the DVD 
A Place at the Table which addresses our coun-
tryôs hunger crisis. / The following is a synopsis 
of the DVD: 

 
ñ50 Million Americans ï 1 in 4 chil-

dren ï donôt know where their next meal 
is coming from.  A Place at the Table tells 
the powerful stories of three such Ameri-
cans, who maintain their dignity even as 
they struggle to eat.  In a riveting journey 
that will change forever how you think 
about the hungry, A Place at the Table 
shows how the issue could be solved for-
ever, once the American public decides ï 
as they have in the past ï that ending 
hunger is in the best interests of all.ò 

Bethany Dinner Church / Community 
Gathering 
 
 Join us Thursday, September 25th at 
6:00 p.m. for a Potluck Dinner Church in the 
fellowship. Dinner Church is an integrated wor-
ship, meal and fellowship experience modeled 
on an ancient practice of the church. Come 
and be part of the conversation, enjoy some 
delicious food and participate in this informal 
Service of Holy Communion.  Committees with 
business items to address will have the oppor-
tunity to meet following the dinner.  A sign-up 
sheet is on the kiosk in the narthex. 
 
 

Staying in Touch with Our College 
Students 
 
 If you son/daughter is away at college, 
we would like to keep them informed about 
whatôs happening at their church home. Weôd 
also like to hear from them about their college 
experiences. Please send their address and 
contact information to the church office so that 
we can send them (electronically or snail-mail) 
a copy of the Messenger and encourage them 
to send us photos and updates to share. As 
always, our website and Facebook pages are 
great ways to stay connected. 
 
 

Social Ministry 
 
 The Social Ministry committee recently 
donated $250 to the Lutheran Immigration and 
Refugee Service (LIRS).  We also joined the 
#ActOfLove social media campaign which urg-
es congress to act decisively with proactive hu-
manitarian solutions to address the influx of as 
many 80,000 young people running from Cen-
tral America to seek safety from gangs, violence 
and corruption.  To show your support for this 
campaign you can log onto www.lirs.org and 
join the #ActOfLove advocacy campaign. 

Our children are back in schoolé. 
please watch out for school buses.   

http://www.lirs.org/
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       The  
October  

 

Messenger  
Deadline is:      

September 15th  

 
 
 
 
 
 

From The Organ Loft 

  

THANKS TO ALL FOR A GREAT 
SEASON OF MUSIC 

  
 Another summer is past and now 
we are preparing for another wonderful 
season of worship and music. But before 
we move on we must offer our thanks to 
all those who have provided such inspir-
ing and joyful music during the summer 
months.  I continue to be amazed by the 
number of talented people at Bethany 
and equally pleased to at how willing ling 
they all share in the gifts that are theirs 
to share. 
  
 Each Sunday we heard from solo-
ists, former choir member, returning stu-
dents, the Folk Choir and the member of 
the Bethany Choir who were on hand to 
sing each week To all who joined in mu-
sic and praise a sincere ñThanks Youò. 
  
 Now we are ready to the 
fall.  Rally Sunday is September 14 and 
choir rehearsals will begin on that day 
at the usual time 9:00 AM.  This would 
be a great time to join the choir and 
begin preparations for the fall and win-
ter season.  We will be working on mu-
sic for the Advent Concert and looking 
forward to the great music of Christ-
mas. 
  

 If you love music and love to sing 
please join us in song.  Both the Folk 
Choir and the Bethany Choir welcome 
new members and we look forward to 
seeing you at one of our rehearsals and 
having you participate with us in making a 
Joyful Noise! 
  

HUNGER ACTION MONTH 
  
 September is Hunger Action 
Month. The Bethany Community will be 
learning more about hunger  during Adult 
Forums in September  as we get ready for 
the Cromwell Feed Our Neighbors Walk in 
October.   
 
 This monthôs messenger has a 
copy of The September 2014 Hunger Ac-
tion Month calendar (pg. 8) with ideas 
more things you can do on your own, with 
your family, coworkers or other groups.  
 
 The CT Food Bank is the statewide 
organization that covers Crom-
well.  The link to the CT Food Bank web-
site is: 
 http://www.ctfoodbank.org/hunger-
action-month 
  
 Share any you do with Ann Naugh-
ton and we can share in a future Messen-
ger. 


